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September 2012

Palmetto of Richland County, LLC
Recently you received letters from the Public Service Commission of South Carolina and Palmetto of Richland County, LLC (PRC).  On June 25, 2012, the Columbia City Council voted to sell a portion of its wastewater collection assets to PRC. The 1100 customers involved in this sale include our neighborhood.  If the sale goes thru, then the City of Columbia will receive $18 million dollars. 

There was a Town Hall meeting on August 15 with representatives from PRC, the City of Columbia, and the Public Service Commission to inform the public about the sale and answer any questions that we may have.  Audrey Regalia and Donna Pearce attended this meeting.
What does this mean to us?  Currently, our wastewater processing is listed on our water bill because the City of Columbia handles the wastewater processing from our area.  The rate is  based on our monthly water usage, and is usually more than the water usage part of the bill.  If/when the sale goes thru, we will start receiving separate bills for water and wastewater treatment.  The City of Columbia will still send the water bill, and PRC will send the wastewater treatment bill.  

PRC charges a flat rate for wastewater treatment that is the same for every customer no matter what your water usage or the size of your household.  Their rates will be set by the Public Service Commission of SC.  Currently, the PRC rate for the area surrounding us is $33 per month.  
When will this happen?  The public hearing will be held on December 13, 2012.  The approval could go thru as early as January of 2013 but may be later.  Once the approval goes thru, PRC will begin a 3 year process of inspecting and repairing wastewater treatment lines and pumping stations.  During that 3 year period, we will start receiving the separate bills.  However, until that 3-year process is over, we will still pay for wastewater treatment via the current method.  We will just send the checks to PRC. When the takeover is complete, PRC will set the flat rate and begin charging it.  Until then, our wastewater rate will be frozen while other City of Columbia customers will have 5% increases each year for the next 4 years.

PRC is a subsidiary of Ni America and is an investor-owned utility company (IOU).  Average flat rates for IOU companies in SC range from $18.75 to $82 per month.  Ni America operates several wastewater treatment companies in SC, and their flat rate averages $35 per month.
We will be receiving additional communication from the City of Columbia, the Public Service Commission of SC, and PRC over the coming months.  More information can be found on the following websites:

www.psc.sc.gov

Public Service Commission of SC

www.scdhec.gov

SC DHEC

www.columbiasc.net
City of Columbia
Fall Community Yard Sale

The Dove Park Fall Community Yard Sale is set for Saturday, October 6, 2011.  The event will run from 8am to 1pm, and the advertising is paid for by your association!  If you don’t have anything to sell, then walk around and see what treasures you may find and greet your neighbors!  The rain date will be October 13, 2011.  We will send out an email if the rain date is used.

The semi-annual event will be advertised in The State newspaper and on Craig’s List.  The date has already been posted on the web site calendar.  Our Rules and Regulations ban all yard sales that are not Board-approved, so please participate in our Fall and Spring Yard Sale events.

Miscellaneous

The Green Garbage Bins should be kept out of direct sight from the street.  In other words, they should not be sitting in front of your garage for all to see as they drive thru.  The only time these bins should be in prominent view is on Tuesday when the garbage is picked up.
The SPEED LIMIT in our neighborhood is 25 MPH.  The life of everyone in our neighborhood is precious, so please mind your speed as your travel thru the neighborhood.

Please trim all tree limbs that hang over sidewalks and the street.  Our streets are just barely wide enough for two cars to pass or 1 car and a bus; low hanging limbs mean that vehicles will be scratched.  Homeowners can be held liable for damages in a court of law.
Email Addresses
If you would like to get the newsletter and other alerts, then please send an email to DovePark29223@gmail.com.  Please put your address in the subject line so that we can catalog it properly.  The Board’s policy is to use BCC (blind carbon copy) on emails so that no one else will get your email address.  The newsletters are sent as attachments; they are scanned for viruses before attachment so do not be afraid to open them.
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